
Alma  del  Mar  disappointed
with death of compromise deal
Alma del Mar’s Executive Director Will Gardner released the
following statement. You can read the New Bedford Educators
Association’s response here.

“We are disappointed by the news that we will be unable to
move forward with a local compromise deal that would have
given 450 children the opportunity to access a high-quality
public school in their neighborhood.

We have spent the last few months getting to know the kids and
families zoned into what would have been the new Alma campus
in the Kempton neighborhood. We listened as families shared
their hopes and dreams for their incoming Kindergartners, and
we’ve been grateful to see those families commit to enroll
their children at Alma.

This  week’s  news  is  difficult  for  our  community.  To  the
families that decided to entrust us with their children under
this new compromise model: we are sorry, and we commit to
continuing to support you in partnership with New Bedford
Public Schools to ease this period of transition. We will
continue to do everything that we can to ensure that all New
Bedford children have access to high-quality public schools.

We also remain committed to the hundreds of children on Alma’s
waiting list. We will begin contacting those families soon to
begin the enrollment process, as the next school year begins
in August.

We want to thank Commissioner Jeff Riley, who chose to take a
courageous risk in facilitating this local compromise. We are
also  grateful  to  the  special  attention  that  our  local
legislators  gave  this  matter.
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We deeply appreciate Mayor Jon Mitchell, Superintendent Thomas
Anderson and our colleagues at the district who made every
effort to make this vision a reality for the kids and families
of New Bedford. We look forward to maintaining the spirit of
collaboration of our agreement and to working with them to
improve educational outcomes for all kids in New Bedford.”


